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MINUTES OF ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
Held at Kington & Dormston Village Hall
May 14th 2018  at 7pm

Present	:	Cllr M. Tilt (Chair)			Mrs J. Rolls – Neighbourhood Watch
		Cllr P. Collins				Miss M. Collins – Village Hall Treasurer
		Cllr C. Farman				Mrs H. Forrester – Village Hall Committee
		Cllr P. Laight				2 members of the public
		Cllr J. Tonry
		County Councillor R. Adams
		District Councillor L. Robinson
		Clerk
				
1. Apologies
Cllr D. Carvill, J. Pardoe CSO and Non-attendance of Cllr B. Trebbett, Cllr I. Bull

2. Minutes
The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 8th May 2017 were approved and signed.

3. Annual Report of Parish Council 
Over the last year the Parish Council has met 5 times, 1 re-arranged due to the Clerk’s illness. After Lynne’s unfortunate death, her husband John and myself endeavoured to cover the essential work of the Clerk. I now fully appreciate how much work goes on “behind the scenes”. I would like to thank Cllr Laight especially for his input during this difficult time and all the Councillors for their hard work and commitment to the Parish Council and the support given to me.

The Parish Council are also very grateful for the support of County Councillor Rob Adams and District Councillor Linda Robinson who attend our meetings on a regular basis, keeping us up to date with District & County issues.

Thanks also to Pat Powell for continuing to complete the internal audit for the Council’s Accounts.

The Parish Council has dealt with 9 Planning applications this year – all of which were approved by Wychavon. It should be pointed out that the Parish Council have no influence  in the final outcome of planning applications but can only put forward parishioners views.

The Parish Lengthsman, who is employed by the Parish Council, but fully funded by Worcestershire County Council, has been regularly at work during the year and continues to do an excellent job. He has passed the contract onto his son, who has all the relevant qualifications, but will continue to assist him.
  
The electricity bills throughout the last financial year were also paid in respect of the Village Hall but this will be discussed further – we had intended to do this earlier but without the input of the Clerk/ Financial Officer it was difficult.

After a visit from Highways with Cllr Adams several ongoing problems were resolved – re-surfacing Meadow Close, Hedges cut along Cockshot Lane & A422. But we are still battling with appropriate passing places along Kington Lane

I am pleased to welcome Lynn Stewart as our new Clerk and I’m sure we’ll all work well together. Being appointed at the end of the Clerk’s year has been very difficult for Lynn to prepare all the relevant documents in time for our Annual Meeting. This has been made more difficult due to no real handover, preparing documents with deadlines and working with organisations to obtain access to information when the point of contact has passed away. This has meant her working many extra hours beyond her contract – we will discuss the correct remuneration at the next meeting – I hope this meets with the Cllrs approval.

4. Parish Council Accounts
Clerk presented the accounts for 2017-18, these accounts had been subject to an internal audit. The opening balance stood at £10,717.56, expenditure during the year was £8,820.98 and the income received was £9,731.58. The closing balance was £11,628.16. The accounts were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.

5. District Councillors Annual Report
Cllr Robinson reported that it has been a good year for Wychavon District Council with challenges, but robust performances. Cllr Robinson sited the Vale Park in Evesham as one of the successes of the year, also the fact that the District Council did not need to increase tax.
 
The Halifax Annual Survey has rated Wychavon as the third best place to live in Country, only beaten by Rutland and the Orkney Islands. On the negative side, a recent social mobility report rated Wychavon as third from the bottom. This is highlighting the gap between those who “have” and those who “have not” within the District. There have been summit meetings to discuss how disadvantaged children and youth can be given opportunities to achieve the best in life, regardless of their starting point. 

The New Homes Bonus protocol is set to change, Cllr Robinson reported that the current funding of £10,864 is still available for the parish. 

Clllr Robinson reported that the Intelligently Green Awards nominations are currently being received and the awards ceremony will be held at Worcestershire Wildlife Trust on 7th June, to be hosted by Jonathan Porritt CBE.

The BBC filmed their “Back to the Land” series in recent months, and included Churchfields Farm and Droitwich Salt. This episode will be aired on Wednesday 16th May at 7pm on BBC2.

On 27th April Cllr Robinson had been delighted to attend the press launch of the multi million pound Boardman Performance Centre at The Valley in Evesham, Chris Boardman MBE has launched a centre to offer a high quality experience and performance facilities to match for Olympians, triathletes, Tour De France champions and cycling enthusiasts. Remaining with the cycling theme, Cllr Robinson highlighted the fact that the Womens Tour will be passing through Evesham to Worcester on Saturday 16th June.

Finally, Cllr Robinson thanked the Parish Council for all it’s hard work and stated she looked forward to working the parish again throughout the coming year.

6. County Councillors Annual Report 
Cllr Adams started by paying tribute to Lynne East and the outstanding contribution that she had made to the Parish Council in her role as Clerk for many years. He praised the “family feel” of the Parish Council and acknowledged the hard work and dedication of the Chairman and her fellow Councillors during this very sad time.
Cllr Adams went on to congratulate Cllr Robinson on the excellent work she is achieving at Wychavon, however he explained that the County Council are facing tough times - with a lot of change, there have been 23 new Councillors out of the 57 positions at County level. Many key roles within the County Council are now occupied by new members, including; Paul Robinson as Chief Executive, Michael Hudson as Chief Financial Officer and Avril Wilson in the role of Director of Adult Services. The County Council are now looking to create stability and are committed to meeting their budget of £325m, of which £221m is earmarked for Childrens Services and Adult Care.
Cllr Adams highlighted some of major projects that are underway within the County including Parkway Station, Carrington Bridge and a new railway bridge at Whittington. He expressed concerns that the impact on traffic due to these works would unfortunately impact the commute for those who live and work within the County.

7. Representatives of the Village Hall
Mrs Forrester kindly represented the Village Hall committee at late notice. Mrs Forrester read some notes previously prepared by Mr Nick Dawkes. It was reported that the finances for the Village Hall are similar to previous years – modest but robust, and there are some new faces on the VH Committee.
Regular bookings at the hall include: Women’s Institute, Seniors, table tennis club, craft days, the Young Farmers and occasional parties (mainly funerals). Mrs Forrester reflected that there was a definite reduction in bookings nowadays compared to historically when the hall hosted many children’s parties. It was felt however, that this was due more to a greater choice than any reflection of the Village Hall.  The Pilates/Keep Fit class has recently relocated elsewhere.
There have been several ideas for projects utilising the New Homes Bonus Scheme, namely a sound induction loop to benefit the users of the hall, also quotes are being sought for a new kitchen that potentially would open up the bar area, but estimates are high. Also there have been discussions relating to a redesign of the hall way to make better use of the space.

8. Village Hall Accounts

[bookmark: _GoBack]Miss Collins presented the Village Hall accounts for the year. Miss Collins reported that they are similar to previous years. Miss Collins made comparisons between this year and the previous. Miss Collins also advised that she was concerned that the Village Hall would have to fund any NHBS project and then wait for funds to be reimbursed. Clerk explained that the process does not effect the Village Hall’s finances, all invoices are forwarded directly to the Parish Council and onward to District Council.

(i) Clerk presented a schedule of the Village Hall electricity bills that are paid by the Parish Council on Direct Debit. The potential grant from the Parish Council has again been directed towards the electricity bill, to the extent that the grant of £1012.53 had been exceded by direct debit payments totalling £1081.00. The Council voted to continue with the funding of electricity bills for 2018/19.





9. Neighbourhood Watch

Mrs Rolls read the report to those assembled. She reported that since the last report there had been four meetings including the AGM, attended by 4 co-ordinators at each meeting – and Mrs Rolls thanked them for their support, there had been no police presence this year.
The Treasurers Report (audited) was presented for the y/e 28 February 2018. The closing balance was £43.84, there were no major expenses during the year.
Mrs Rolls reported that crime levels remain low, however there were some significant incidents;
19-23 June 2017 Kington, 2 heavy garden sculptures were stolen
4-6 August 2017 Dormston Lane, patio doors were forced open with a spade from the shed. It is believed money and jewellery were taken.
7 August 2017 Cockshot Lane, Dormston, a break-in to outbuildings. 
3 September 2018 Kington, a burglary occurred.
25 September 2017 Church Lane Dormston, a vehicle had the read windscreen broken.
27-28 September 2017, a black Subaru Forester was stolen from Meadow Close.
18 October 2017, Common Lane Dormston, persons unknown have stolen an Ifor Williams 510 black and silver trailer from an open yard of a farm premises.
24-25 October 2017 Cockshot Lane Dormston, persons unknown have entered a stable and cut a horses tail off at an angle.
1 November 2017 Cockshot Lane Dormston, a vehicle was broken into and items removed.
26 December 2017 Kington, offender(s) forced patio doors of premises to gain entry. Safe broken off wall and stolen. Cash and Jewellery were stolen.
5-8 February 2018 Dormston, a detached garage at the property have been entered and garden tools stolen including a Stihl chainsaw, a Husqvarna chainsaw with a big hole in the top cover, a Makita long reach hedge cutter, a Stihl Chopsaw and a Hitachi small hedge cutter.

10. Annual Report of Parish Paths Warden

Cllr Tilt reported in her role as Parish Paths Warden as follows. We have had quite a successful year resolving some long standing problems. We are extremely lucky with our Footpath Officer, Fiona Argyle, who despite having her area extended, responds very quickly to urgent problems. Recreational Routes such as the Wychavon Way are now under a different officer – some way marking requires replacing.

The Volunteers Database has improved communications and allows us to
see problems already reported, those that have been dealt with or those that are still awaiting inspection.

We try to attend any meetings held for PPW’s which is always interesting to hear other’s problems. We continue to follow up any reports of problems on our footpaths/bridleways asap. Vegetation & crops covering footpaths will be the concern over the summer months, so do take secateurs with you on your walks – any major problems please report them.

We have worked with a landowner in Dormston where a kissing gate has replaced a stile, bridge repair etc. Also a bridge replacement in Kington. 

We will soon be starting our annual inspection of paths - impossible to cover them all but we try to cover as many as possible – if you know of any problems please let me know.

I have to thank my husband , John, who supports me in this role, I could not do it without his help.

Tree Warden Report:
We have attended several meetings/workshops regarding the tree diseases threatening our Oak & Ash trees. The Ash disease has reached Worcestershire – it remains to be seen if any of the trees survive. Many of our local woods are mainly Ash and it would be as disastrous as the Elm disease for the environment.

The Wildlife Trust are not considering any replanting at present but local wood owners are considering replacing with indigenous species such as Small leaved Lime or Sweet Chestnut.
We have planted some Hornbeam & Small leaved Lime in Lower Kites Wood.

Kew Gardens have collected disease free seeds from Grafton Wood to grow on and do further research into finding a way to combat this disease. It has been found that mature Ash trees, although looking free of disease, may suddenly drop large branches, something wood owners have been made aware of, especially alongside public rights of way. The disease was brought into England by imported trees and trees are still being imported – I would urge anyone purchasing trees to make sure that they are British.  

Let’s hope for a good summer and as always please report any footpath problems – we will do our best to help.

This report concluded the meeting, which closed at 8pm.




KINGTON & DORMSTON PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk: Lynn Stewart, The Rectory, Church Lane, Bishampton, WR10 2FA
Email: kndparishcouncil@outlook.com    Tel. 01386 462067 (office hours only)


